
 

  

19 May 2021 

 

Dr Anne Tonkin 
Chair, Medical Board of Australia 

Mr Martin Fletcher 
Chief Executive Officer, Ahpra 

Via email: regulatorygovernance@ahpra.gov.au    

 

Dear Dr Tonkin and Mr Fletcher, 

Public consultation on revised Regulatory principles for the National Scheme 

The Royal Australian College of General Practitioners (RACGP) thanks the Australian Health Practitioner 
Regulation Agency (Ahpra) and the Medical Board of Australia for the opportunity to comment on the revised 
Regulatory principles (the principles) for the National Scheme. 

The RACGP is Australia’s largest professional general practice organisation, representing more than 43,000 
members working in or towards a career in general practice in urban and rural areas. 

The RACGP does not support the proposed amendments to the principles. 

The administration of registration and notifications by Ahpra and related entities can have significant 
consequences for general practitioners across Australia. General practitioners report that it is an extremely 
stressful process and can have severe impacts on practitioner reputation and mental health, even in 
circumstances where the practitioner is found to be not at fault. 

The proposed amendments serve to depreciate what few protections health practitioners have when undergoing 
this stressful process. Of particular concern is the COAG Health Council’s policy direction, which states that “the 
need for effective deterrence must outweigh consideration of the potential impacts upon the practitioner from any 
regulatory action”. This directive is reflected in the proposed changes to the principles, for example replacing 
“minimum regulatory force” with “necessary regulatory response”. Moreover, the policy direction represents a 
worrying disregard, by policymakers, for the wellbeing of Australia’s health practitioners. 

The proposition that taking regulatory action should be aimed to “deter other practitioners from engaging in similar 
conduct” is concerning. This stance indicates that Ahpra will in effect make a scapegoat of individual practitioners. 
To make an example of one person goes against the principles of natural justice. 

The revised principles refer to taking ‘proportionate’ response. The RACGP asks that this term be defined with 
appropriate safeguards on justice principles and profession-informed safety nets. 

The revised principles appear focussed on seeking remediation of individual doctors; there must also be 
acknowledgement that many healthcare complaints arise from the need for health system reform such as safe 
staffing levels. Ahpra must assess wider health system impacts which contribute to circumstances of sub-
standard care and ensure these are considered when deciding the appropriate response to a notification. 

  






